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15 December 2023 

Nick Panayiaris 
Branch President 
The Pharmacy Guild of Australia-South Australia Branch 
Sent via email: guildsa@sa.guild.org.au  
                    CC: paul.gosnold@bdo.com.au  

 
Dear Nick Panayiaris 
 

The Pharmacy Guild of Australia-South Australia Branch 
Financial Report for the year ended 30 June 2023 – (FR2023/122) 

 
I acknowledge receipt of the financial report for the year ended 30 June 2023 for the Pharmacy Guild of 
Australia-South Australia Branch.  The documents were lodged with the Fair Work Commission (the 
Commission) on 17 October 2023. I also acknowledge the lodgement of the amended designated officer’s 
certificate which was received on 12 December 2023. 

The financial report has now been filed.  

The financial report was filed based on a primary review.  This involved confirming that the financial reporting 
timelines required under sections 253, 265, 266 and 268 of the Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Act 2009 
(RO Act) have been satisfied, all documents required under section 268 of the RO Act were lodged and that 
various disclosure requirements under the Australian Accounting Standards, RO Act and reporting guidelines 
have been complied with.  A primary review does not examine all disclosure requirements. 

Please note that the financial report for the year ending 30 June 2024 may be subject to an advanced 
compliance review. 

You are not required to take any further action in respect of the report lodged. I make the following comments 
to assist you when you next prepare a financial report. The Commission will confirm these concerns have been 
addressed prior to filing next year’s report. 

You must rotate your registered auditor 

Correspondence was provided to the reporting unit on 22 June 2023, which alerted you that your registered 
auditor is approaching their statutory limit on how many consecutive financial years they are permitted to 
audit your financial report.  The financial report lodged identifies that Paul Gosnold was the reporting unit’s 
registered auditor for this financial year.  Our records indicate that you have now used your current registered 
auditor for five consecutive financial years, which is the statutory limit under section 256A. 

Please ensure that Paul Gosnold is not assigned to audit the financial report of the reporting unit for at least 
the following two financial years.  Further information on the rotation of registered auditor requirement can 
be found via this link. 

Reference to the Registered Organisations Commissioner 

The Commission has been the regulator for registered organisations since 6 March 2023.  All references to the 
Registered Organisations Commission and Commissioner must be changed to the Fair Work Commission and 
General Manager of the Fair Work Commission. 
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I note that item (e)(v) of the committee of management statement and Note 23 of the financial statements 
refer to the Commissioner instead of the General Manager of the Fair Work Commission.  

Please ensure that these items are updated accordingly in the next financial year. 

Reporting Requirements 

The Commission’s website provides a number of factsheets in relation to the financial reporting process and 
associated timelines.  The website also contains the section 253 reporting guidelines and a model set of 
financial statements.   

The Commission recommends that reporting units use these model financial statements to assist in complying 
with the RO Act, the section 253 reporting guidelines and Australian Accounting Standards.  Access to this 
information is available via this link. 

If you have any queries regarding this letter, please call 1300 341 665 or email regorgs@fwc.gov.au. 

Yours sincerely 
 
Kylie Ngo 
Fair Work Commission 



THE PHARMACY GUILD OF AUSTRALIA (SA BRANCH)

ABN 38 946 547 960

CERTIFICATE BY PRESCRIBED DESIGNATED OFFICER

Certificate for the year ended 30 June 2023

I                                         being the                                  of the The Pharmacy Guild of Australia (SA Branch) certify: 

Signature of prescribed designated officer:

…………………………………………

Name of prescribed designated officer:

…………………………………………

Title of prescribed designated officer:

…………………………………………

Dated:

…………………………………………

·       that the documents lodged herewith are copies of the full report for the The Pharmacy Guild of Australia (SA Branch) for 

the period ended referred to in s.268 of the Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Act 2009; and

·       that the full report was presented to a general meeting of the reporting unit on                              2023 in accordance 

with s.266 of the Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Act 2009.

·       that the full report was provided to the members of the reporting unit on                                                2023; and
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